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Officers  
Marilyn Johnson – President 
Linda Lee – 1st Vice President 
Ann Cosgrove – 2nd Vice 

President 
Katherine Fowler – Recording 

Secretary 
Pam Cook – Treasurer 
Pat Woodard – Past President 
 
President's Letter 
I hope everyone had a Merry 
Christmas and a safe New Year! 
Hope to see you at the meeting 
and workshop in January. 
Marilyn 

January Birthdays 
Paulette Karcher – Jan 6 
Harriett Howard – Jan 7 
Linda Lee – Jan 8 
Gail Hammond – Jan 13 
Wanda Ast– Jan 14 
Brigitte Winford – Jan 15 
Tribby Hardway – Jan 23 

Have you paid your dues? 
$20 SSQG Annual Membership 
Send To: 

Spinning Spools Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 3893 
Shawnee, Ok 74802 

NOTE: You will not receive 
newsletters after this month if your 
dues are not paid.  Our calendar 
year runs Oct through Sept. 

We will have a Round Robin 
beginning at the January 6, 
2022 Meeting 
If you wish to participate, you 
need to begin making your 
center block or choosing your 
panel (see suggestions in the 
minutes on sizes) and bring it to 
this meeting.  Also, if you want 
a particular color or print for 
your borders, you need to add 
that fabric to your bag you 
bring.  Otherwise, the 
teammates will have free choice 
to create their border out of 
material they have. 

 
Christmas blocks shared at 

Christmas Party 

 
Christmas Party - so many 

wonderful things to eat were 
enjoyed once again by all 

Come have fun with us! 
January 15, 2022 Workshop  
By Ann Cosgrove 
Learn to make 2 different 
borders with Flying Geese 
9am-4:30pm 
Shawnee Public Library 
What to bring for the workshop: 
Morning - Border 1 
• Background - 

black or dark 
solid fabric, 1/2 
yard 

• Geese - light fabric, fat quarter 
• Another light fabric for additional 

geese, 1/2 yard 
 

Afternoon - "Migrating 
Geese" 
• Background fabric - light 

solid, non-directional, 1/2 
yard 

• For 3 different colored 
geese, bring 3 fat quarters 
of coordinating fabrics. 

 
Also bring the following items you 
need to sew your borders: 
• Sewing Machine 
• Iron  
• Small ironing board (if possible) 
• your Magic Wand Ruler 
• Marking pencil or pen 
• Your normal sewing stuff (rulers, 

seam rippers, scissors, rotary 
cutters and mat, pins) 

 



 
Carolyn with her peacock quilt 

 
Brigitte with her t-shirt quilt 

 

The following four quilts were 
donated on Dec. 21 to a local 
shelter for a family with kids.  
Ann's mother added two small 
caps and a women's cap to the 
donation. 

 

 

We need your help! 
We need volunteers to be in charge of the Feb. Quilt Camp. It is 
not difficult, but you must open the building at 8:00 am and lock 
up after the last quilter leaves each evening. (You do not have to 
stay all day.) You also need to make sure the kitchen is clean 
every night and the trash has been taken out daily. At the end of 
the final day, we also need to sweep floors and vacuum carpet. 
We have many members that chip in and help with these jobs. 
Gift bags are optional. We need two people to step forward and 
help us have another successful Quilt Camp. 
 
Secretary's Minutes 
Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Minutes 
 Dec. 2, 2021 
The Christmas Party meeting was called to order by Pres. Marilyn 
J.at 6:14 p.m. 
Minutes: Judy B made the motion to accept as sent out. Pam 
made the 2nd to the motion. Motion passed. 
Treasurer’s Report: There was no report submitted at this time. 
It will be visited next month. 
Program: Linda Lee explained about our Round Robin blocks. If 
you would like to participate in January, bring a block to be the 
center of your quilt. If you want special fabric used, then put your 
yardage in your bag with your block. 
A block about the size of a placemat makes a nice start for the 
center, or a 16x16, 20x20 or 24x24 all make beautiful starts. You 
may use a panel if you prefer. 
Jan. 15th Ann Cosgrove will be holding a workshop on borders to 
help stimulate creativity in the borders that will be added to the 
Round Robin blocks each month as they are passed along. The 
workshop will begin at 9 am. 
Show n’ Tell: Carolyn showed her Peacock quilt that she started 
at Quilt Camp. It is quite lovely, and she had several offers to take 
it off her hands. She made it for her sister, so there is no worry 
that it will not be appreciated and loved by her sister.  
Pam made the motion to adjourn at 7:40. Motion passed 
unanimously. 
Minutes have been respectfully submitted by Katherine Fowler. 
 


